Cromer Public School

Class Organisation Policy

In the formulation of classes at Cromer Public School the following factors will guide the decision making:

· Department of Education staffing formula,

· A balanced distribution of students abilities and genders,

· Professional skills and preferences of teacher, 

· Parental Information, and

· Student relationships – see Note 1.

In the allocation of students to particular classes the following factors will guide the decision making process:

· Needs of individual students - these may be social, intellectual, emotional, or physical.

The identification of these needs will be achieved through:

· Professional deliberations of staff who are familiar with the student,

· Consideration of academic and welfare data,

· Student’s educational history (previous classes, special circumstances etc.), 

· Parental presentation of significant information about their child (health, history,   social or emotional factors) - see Note 2.

Note 1. 

It is important for students’ social and emotional development that they make and retain healthy friendships at school. Teachers recognise that students are more comfortable starting a new class each year if they have at least one friend, especially in K-3 with whom they can relax and relate. This is an important aspect of class planning.

There are situations, however, when teachers believe that certain children’s learning can be enhanced if they are placed in a separate class from a friend or group. This can present some students with a period of difficulty as they adjust. Teachers monitor the situation to ensure a successful start to the year.

Note 2.

Parents are naturally interested in their child’s happiness and are keen that their child adjusts well to school and to the new class each year. The school welcomes any information which will assist your child in this process. Parents are asked to present information to the Principal or the Deputy Principals in writing (email) prior to the end of Week 3 Term 4 (Friday 2nd November) when the school is planning class organisation. These requests, while considered, may not always be able to be accommodated. These requests need to be made annually as previous requests are not carried forward each year.
